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September 12, 2017 

 

 

 

California State Senator Ted Gaines  

State Capitol, Room 3076 

Sacramento, CA 95814 

 

California Assemblyman Brian Dahle  

State Capitol, Room 4098 

Sacramento, CA 95814 

 

Re:  Senate Bill 249 (Allen)-OPPOSE   

 

Dear Senator Gaines and Assemblyman Dahle: 

 

The Shasta County Board of Supervisors opposes Senate Bill 249, authored by Senator Ben Allen 

relating to off-highway motor vehicle recreation.  

 

Off-Highway Vehicle (OHV) recreation continues to grow and is important to Shasta County.   

SB 249 would amend significant provisions of the current OHV Program which was designed to 

provide a venue for citizens to legally enjoy recreational vehicles while assisting the local economy 

through sales of gas, food, accommodation, supplies, accessories and equipment.  The impacts of 

SB249 to rural economies like Shasta County are significant and the new requirements would be 

detrimental to our economic growth opportunities.   

 

Shasta County respectfully urges you to oppose Senate Bill 249 (Allen).  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

David A. Kehoe, Chairman 

Board of Supervisors 

County of Shasta 

 


